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Dear Ms Walton,

I have just come back from a week on the mainland and I understand that the planning application for the small self catering unit at South Hill has been recommended to be refused, for not meeting all the requirements of the Local Plan.

Surely this is a case were common sense could be used. We have a family that is prepared to invest heavily in moving to Bryher to live and work, and also to invest in providing first class self-catering accommodation for two people.

As I mentioned in my previous letter of support for this application, Samson Hill Guest House is closing at the end of this season, they take 4 people, so at the moment we are only replacing two bed spaces.  The family also have one child of school age.
It doesn’t matter which island we live on, we are all looking to support the opportunity for young people, and are own local young people in particular to be able to stay and work here.  In this instance a local family could not afford this business, but this happens everywhere.  I do not know anything about the family but they are obviously very keen to come and live here, and it will be viable for them with the income from this let. 

Yours faithfully

KATHY STEDEFORD

